CSCC
Minutes of March 23, 2010
Attendance:
Diane Gruenberg, Magna Manetas, Mark Woodford, Wayne Heisler, Paula Rainey, Janice Vermeychuk, Jim Norfleet, Lindsay Gagliano,  Samantha Ceponis, Shri Rao, Cedd Bautista, John Wintermute
1. Minutes from the CSCC meeting on January 27, 2010 were approved pending some minor corrections.
2. CSCC expects a charge from Steering to review the College’s discipline policies and procedures for students. In anticipation of this charge, CSCC invited Angela Lauer Chong, Associate Dean of Students, to speak to the committee on March 23rd. Angela began by providing the committee an overview of her responsibilities which include overseeing the residential housing process, the conduct process for fraternities and sororities, the process for cases that come to student affairs and the needs of the off campus student population. She then provided a description of the College’s current discipline policies and procedures and suggested areas for revision. Angela identified several key goals that would be critical in this review process. These included a) developing policies that are based on an understanding of holistic student development and the values of the College, b) defining behavioral expectations positively and clearly, c) ensuring transparency in policy and procedures, and d) developing an inclusive Code of Conduct that embraces both academic and non-academic areas. Other areas of consideration are reviewing the hearing structure, identifying creative sanction methods, educating students on the values of the institution and developing a summer adjudication process.  It is expected that CSCC will get an opportunity to review the policy before June 2010. Angela presented a timeline and described some steps in the process. She said that part of the process will include getting feedback and ideas from different stakeholders. It will also involve speaking to students who have gone through this process. It was suggested that CSCC be given a draft of the policy in June. CSCC would take a preliminary look at it and then tweak it further when the committee meets in September. Jim Norfleet stated that the previous policy of conduct standards were confusing. There were problems both in the area of procedural implementation and behavioral expectations. He reiterated that we have to develop a policy that is legally sound and one that protects the rights of students.
3. Update on Travel Policy: Wayne Heisler reported that there is no progress till this date. A question was brought up with regard to the travel forms and who creates them. The committee members unanimously agreed that the forms were outside the realm of CSCC and should belong to the unit that develops the guiding principles. It was suggested that Steering should be informed about the status of the travel policy so that they could help move it along.

4. Honor Code: Wayne stated that CSCC will not be reviewing the honor code. The honor code was received by CPP but sent back to SGA for further review. CPP may not be able to address the honor code immediately because of other pressing matters. Some committee members felt that the honor code is very much within the purview of CSCC’s responsibilities. Some concern was expressed that the honor code does not take into consideration the perspective of the faculty. This was important especially if it was to move through the governance process.

5. College Governance Review: Magda and Mark are members of the Healthy Campus Student Committee. One of the sub groups in this committee is looking at the organizational structure. This subcommittee is exploring where the Healthy Campus Committee would fit in with respect to the other standing committees. The question asked was-What is CSCC’s current charge and where does it fit in with the Healthy Campus Student Committee? In general it was thought to be a good idea to revisit the charge of this committee. Wayne said that Mark could present his views on where the Healthy Campus Student Committee would fit in at the next CSCC meeting. He asked committee members to take a look at CSCC’s charge in preparation for the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted by,

Shri Rao

